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Summary of the BoD meeting 6 Dec. 2021

5 Year Planning Committee – 
Coming up with ways to increase membership, looking at a 4 
phase program, 
Phase 1 is trying for a 20% increase by using slogan “Each 
One – Reach One”

Program –

January (4th Monday) will do Toll Road Presentation

February (4th Monday) Lion Phil Diebler will discuss his 
hobby

Club Sport Activities - 
Need Volunteer to continue bowling tournaments in 
the future.  Lion Leo offered to help this year only as 
a stand-in for Lion Ray Wolf.

Merchandise Club – 
Not going well – Need more members to buy club tickets.

French Fry Stand – 
Need to get final count for keep-the-change collected

Toll Road
Very cold and extremely windy for those who still 
took the time to help.  Lion Dennis was there all day 
despite weather elements.  Thanks for all who helped.  
Had the best collection known so far $5,107.29.
Lion Bruce made a motion to increase total amount to 
$5,200 to distribute an even $1300 to each of the areas 
we donated to, seconded by Lion Leo motion carried.

Golf Tournament - 
Lion Tim re-expressed need to get volunteers to 
help next year because he is not stepping down 
next year and if there is no one we may lose a $12k 
-$15k fundraiser.

Food Bank – 

Approved for a recommended May 20th & 21st for spring 
Food Drive next year.

Christmas Baskets – 
Lion Doyne said this is last chance to make any updates 
or changes to list.
 Pick up fruit baskets at community center in Reamstown 
on  Saturday, Dec. 18 at 11:00

Senior Citizens Banquet - 
Need to contact Lion Forest Troyer to see if this is 
going to happen

Community Christmas Party –
Club will be giving 400 bags of gifts to all Reamstown 
Elementary students/  Will be stuffing bags this weekend.

Holiday Exchange Program 
Family 1 is looking good, need more help for Family 2 
even if it is smaller gift card or contribution going towards 
gifts on their list 



NEWSLETTER
December 2021

THE EAST COCALICO LIONS CLUB

Pg 2 of 4

Trailer & Fryer Maintenance –
Everything is put away, verified Gas bill was just due to 
high prices.

OLD BUSINESS

Christmas Party on December 13th, 40+ participants.  Starts 
6:30PM

NEW BUSINESS

District Governor will be at our 1st meeting in January to 
give a Presentation.

GOOD OF LIONISM
Thanks for the good turn-out at Reamstown Park clean up,  
collected over 5 extra large bags of leaves.
Lion Jamie brought in snacks for treats

%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%

Overdue additions/corrections

** Lion Forrest “Woodie” Long’s phone nr: 

717-940-0137

**  Past Prez Dennis Ensinger’s phone nr:

     717-951-2701

%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%

Nina Borisik was the November 2021 Student of the 
Month.  At Cocalico Nina participates in Global Scholars (a 
program which gives students the opportunity to gain a 
better understanding of different cultures, of people in 
nations throughout the world and of themselves). Besides 
being an East Cocalico Lions Student of the month, she has 
achieved Student of the Month recognition in Math, 
English and World Language. She enjoys volunteering with 
her Sunday School class and with the World Language 
students in the Elementary and Middle Schools. Her future 
plans include attending an University to pursue a degree in 
Civil Engineering.  
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 ECL members have been spending more time in the Reamstown Park...working! On Saturday Nov. 6: 

Reparian stream buffer project got help from the E.C Lions;  Lion Phil & Donna Deibler & Lion Paul Keller, and other 
supporters of the health of the park. They planted Alders, Willows & White oaks to help ease erosion and create a more 
environmentally friendly area. 

For those ECLions who recovered from Toll Road Friday's hypothermia, another park clean-up of the children's 
playground took place on Saturday Nov. 27. 

Lions Pete, Bud, Tim, Carl, Phil 
& spouse Donna along with 
elves/munchkins (aka  grandkids, 
in alphabetical order) Chase, 
Gabby, Haylee, Landon, Lille. 

Serious work was accomplished 
and some fun was had. 

Where did Tim take all those 
leaves? 
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ECL’s annual Toll Road on Black Friday set a new record for receipts from 
passing motorists: over $5,000! 

  PP Lion Dennis was          
on-site the entire day! 

The bases of all 4 signs 
were damaged by the 
end of the day.


